
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
* To maintain reverence in the Sanctuary, 

please do not enter or exit during the prayer. 

 

Family Service 
 11am in the Sanctuary 

Welcome & Announcements 

Meditation 

“Whisper a Prayer in the Morning” 

Silent Prayer 

Call to Worship 

“Be Still” (v1) 

Invocation 

Hymn of Praise 

“O Worship the Lord” 

Tithes & Offerings 

Children’s Story Aarinola Ayo-Ipaye 

Development Offering 

Songs of Praise 

“My Faith Looks Up to There” 
“Abba Father” 

*Family Prayer Sandra Aguiar 

Scripture Reading Esther Kansere 

John 4:4-10, 39-42 

Ministry in Music Richelle Anim & Angeline Jeyasundar 

“Peace in Christ” 

Sermon Pastor Geert Tap 

“I am second” 

Hymn of Commitment 

“He Lives” 

Benediction 

Silent Meditation 

Next Sabbath – Elder on Duty 

Family Service Lynette Allcock 

Parallel Service Steve Moser 

Sunset Times 
Today: 4:49pm       Next Friday: 5:00pm (Watford) 

 

 

Offerings by Bank Transfer. For church budget offerings: 

Stanborough Park Church, 60-00-08, 40650561. For other 

offerings or to confirm Gift Aid, please email the treasury 

department: treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

Offerings by Text Giving. Text SDA STANPARK: to 70500 to give 

£5 per week; to 70300 to give £3 per week; to 70100 to give £1 

per week. Text STOP to the same number to stop weekly 

donations. 

 
 

 

Contacts 
Pastor Terry Messenger 

tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk / 07879 454 267 

Pastor Geert Tap 

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Stanborough Centre 

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 

treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

 Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 6pm 

(additional info or modifications will NOT be possible after 6pm) 

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 
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Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 

 
“Lord, you are my God; 

I will exalt you and praise your name, 

for in perfect faithfulness 

You have done wonderful things, 

things planned long ago.” 

Isaiah 25:1 (NIV) 
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Morning Prayer Meeting 
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

If you would like to privately share a PRAYER REQUEST 

with the Prayer Ministries Team and Pastoral Team, 

please send an email to prayeratstanborough@gmail.com  

or contact a Pastor or an Elder with your request. 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

Welcome Enoch Kanagaraj 

Opening Hymn NAH 315 

“Be With Us Gracious Lord” 

Opening Prayer Uche Nwisu-Ademuyiwa 

Mission Spotlight Dr Derrald Barham 

Special Item Angeline & Elmon Sutanto 

“Thank You Lord” 

Lesson Study Enoch Kanagaraj 

Mission Offering Thespina Papaioannou 

Closing Hymn Jasmine Kanagaraj 

519 “He Leadeth Me” 

Closing Prayer Ruby Kansere 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Church Clerk Absence Pat Swan is with family in South Africa 

until 9th Feb 2020. Church work will continue but responses to 

emails may take longer. 

Adventure with a Purpose! ADRA is looking for volunteers to go 

to Vietnam from 5th to 20th April or to Zambia from 8th to 24th 

August. No experience needed. For details see the Notice 

Board, ring 03030 40 10 17, or email volunteering@adra.org.uk 

Earliteens Sabbath School Class We are currently looking for 

volunteers to help with the Earliteens Sabbath School Class. If 

you would like to help, please contact Uche Ademuyiwa. 

Host family/families needed for two Italian Pathfinder boys 

aged 14 & 15 during the summer so they can learn English. If 

you can help, please contact Michael Garkov 07796 264 726. 

 

Family Ministry Prayer Basket is with the Nyamusara family. We 

invite you to pray for Stha & Rutendo. “Our prayer request is for 

God to be with our family as we move forward following the 

loss of my dad in October. May God grant us wisdom, 

prosperity and draw us closer to Him. May He help us to spread 

His message of love to all around us. May He be with little 

Rutendo each day as she grows up. May He continue to meet 

all our needs and help us to be more like Him.” Isaiah 41:10 

Welfare Department is always in need of non-perishable food 

such as tinned fruit, tinned soup and vegetables plus pasta and 

pasta sauce, and also single and double duvets plus pillows. 

Are you willing to volunteer to help? We particularly need help 

sorting out the donated items and tidying boxes ready to give 

away. If you can give 1-2 hours a week please contact Pat 

Walton  01923 672 500. 

PROGRAMMES & EVENTS 

Fellowship Lunch TODAY for those who booked in advance. 

Baptism TODAY at 4pm. ”Dear Stanborough family, Layken has 

decided to give her life to Christ. As a public witness of her 

conviction and symbolic commitment to this covenant with 

Christ she will be baptised. It would fill our hearts with joy if you 

could join us on this special occasion. With all our love, the 

Venters.” 

DBS Check TOMORROW from 10am to 12 noon for those who 

booked a time slot. Or if you prefer an alternative date, send 

an email to dbs@stanboroughpark.org 

Sunday Sale TOMORROW from 12-2pm. If you wish to donate 

items, please bring them TONIGHT at 6pm and not later than 

8pm. This sale will raise funds to support the Soup Run that goes 

into London every Friday evening to feed the rough sleepers. 

Choir Rehearsals on Mondays at 7.30pm. Look forward to 

seeing old and new members as we start a new exciting 

season! See you there! 

Bible Study Group led by Pastor Boyle on Tuesdays 10.30-

11.30am in the Maple Room. The subject is the Epistles of Peter. 

All are welcome. 

Prayer Meeting on Wednesdays from 7-8pm in the Sanctuary. 

You are invited to join us to worship and praise our heavenly 

Father. We will be praying for all those whose names/surnames 

begin with the letter B during February. Also, please pray for the 

work of ADRA. 

Soup Run on Friday 7th February will be led by Watford Town 

Church. If you would like to participate please contact Pat 

Walton on 01923 672 500. We are in URGENT need of sleeping 

bags, men’s clothing & shoes. 

Deacons and Ushers Meeting on Saturday 8th February straight 

after church. All deacons and ushers to attend please. 

Let’s Walk on Saturday 8th February. Join the SDA Fell Walking 

Group for a walk from Kings Langley Common. For further 

information contact Colin Robertson on 07943 574445. 

Instrumental Children’s Concert on Saturday 8th February at 

4pm. Families in Need are raising funds for their projects. Please 

come along to support the children and Families in Need. 

The PURCELL SCHOOL Concert on Saturday 8th February at 

7.30pm. The Purcell School for young musicians is a prestigious 

music secondary school located in Bushey. The Chamber Choir 

and the Ensemble will come and offer a wonderful concert for 

us. The programme includes a very well-known piece by Vivaldi 

‘Gloria’. Come along with neighbours and friends! Entrance is 

free - freewill offering for the church refurbishment 

The Experience will be held on Tuesday 11th February at 7pm. 

Teatime Concert on Sunday 23rd February at 3pm. It will be by a 

wind quintet, Pacific Winds. As it is a rare opportunity to listen to 

a wind quintet, we invite you to the concert followed by tea 

and cakes. Entry free with a retiring offering at the end of the 

concert for the church refurbishment. Come along with friends 

and neighbours for a Sunday afternoon with good music 

followed by tea. Hope to see you then! 

International Women’s Day on Sunday 8th March at 5pm. One 

Vision is celebrating and recognising women in the community, 

followed by a light meal. In attendance will be a number of 

dignitaries, including the newly elected MP for Watford Dean 

Russell, The Elected Mayor Peter Taylor, Deputy Mayor Cllr Karen 

Collett, Watford Borough Council Chairman Cllr Asif Khan, 

David Lloyd, Police Commissioner, Peter Batt, Managing 

Director, The Coop Food, Pr Ian Sweeney, Sharon Plat-

McDonald along with other officials from Watford Borough 

Council, Hertfordshire Police and Hertfordshire Fire Brigade. 

Please join us to celebrate the event. For more information, 

please contact Enoch Kanagaraj or Beth Molteni by email: 

ovp@stanboroughpark.org 

Youth NOTES 

Youth Friday Nights are back. The first meeting is on 7th 

February at 7.30pm with a fun Life Skills segment and a 

Focus Study. Pastor Clifford Herman, SEC Pathfinder 

Director will be our speaker and you’ll also meet our 

newly arrived Adventist Volunteers. Meetings continue 

on 14th and 21st February. For more information please 

see Natalie Davison. 

BUC Youth Congress from 10th to 12th April at 

Nottingham University Campus. Limited places 

available (18+). Book now: www.adventistyouth.org.uk 
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